
History & Facts 
By:  Jean Hedgepeth 
 

Mr. Everett Russell 
 

 My first WWI soldier for this 
newsletter will be Mr. Everett Russell.  
He was born on September 1, 1894.  He 
was the son of Nichols and Martha B. 
(Russell).  He was one of seven children.  
His brothers and sisters were Garnett, 
Beckman, Nettie, Oscar, Joe A., and 
Stella.   
 In 1920, he lived at Three 
Springs.  On the 1940 census, he was 
living on the Stringtown Road.  As I 
remember, he lived where Mr. J.W. 
Sturgeon lived.  He was there when I 
moved to this community. 
 He only had a 2nd grade education, 
but was a very good blacksmith.  I 
remember my brother-in-laws telling 
about everyone going there to have 
things made or repaired. 
 That road was named for an old 
one room school named Stringtown.  I 
would like to know more about the 
school, just wish I had asked more 
questions years ago. 
 He died on October 7, 1951.  Dr. 
J.W. York was his doctor and Dixon and 
Rogers of Magnolia buried him.  His 
wife was Mary and his daughter was 
Ruby.  He enlisted in the army on 
February 22, 1918 and was discharged 

on July 18, 1919.  He was an engineer in 
the 84th Division.   

 

 
Mr. Everett Russell’s Tombstone 

 
 

 Mr. Arthur Ansel Wells 
 
 Mr. Arthur Ansel Wells was born 
on February 25, 1890 in Munfordville, 
KY.  He was the son of James Henry and 
Dollie Ann (McFelia) Wells.  He was a 
farmer and registered for WWI on June 
5, 1917.  He went into the service on 
August 1, 1918 and came out a corporal 
on June 9, 1919.  He lived in 
Champaign, Illinois for a while.  He was 
brought back to his hometown to be 
buried in the Pearl Webb Cemetery with 
his parents.   
 His mother had died in 1934 and 
his father died in 1937.  His wife was 
Mary Delia Morgan.  He also registered 
for WWII.  He was said to be a very kind 
person.  He died on April 30, 1976.  He 
was one of twelve children.   
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Mr. Arthur A. Wells Tombstone 

 

Persons buried at Pearl Webb 
Cemetery, since the last newsletter: 
 
Geneva Lois Bunnell Grady   
DOB: September 27, 1927    
DOD: February 14, 2018 
  
Lizzie Lawson Vance Richardson 
Craddock  
DOB: February 12, 1927   
DOD: April 30, 2018 
 
Enola Blair Richardson Davis   
DOB: March 6, 1933   
DOD: May 6, 2018 
 
Make your tax deductible donation to 
Pearl Webb Cemetery today:   
Make checks payable to: 
Pearl Webb Cemetery 
Mail to: 
Pearl Webb Cemetery 
c/o Brenda Dudderar, Treasurer 
1945 North Jackson Highway 
Hardyville, KY 42746 
270-528-5042 or brendas@scrtc.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From the Treasurer’s Desk: 
By:  Brenda Dudderar 
 
 My section of the newsletter this 
spring is a repeat of previous newsletters.  
Donations once again exceeded 
expenses.  However, some of our best 
donors are joining the list of deceased 
with each newsletter, therefore we need 
you help and support to keep our 
cemetery looking beautiful. 

It is Memorial Day time.  
PLEASE put your name on the bottom of 
your saddles.  It’s the only way we know 
where they belong.  We need workers to 
sit at the cemetery and collect money to 
help with the preservation of Pearl 
Webb.  You will be amazed at the 
number of people you will see from your 
past -- visiting with them is so enjoyable. 

We really need help with manual 
labor.  Jean Hedgepeth is great at sowing 
new graves. Several of us try to keep the 
flowers removed from graves after a 
burial.  Picking up twigs and limbs is a 
constant job. 

There are several stones that have 
come loose from their base.  If you have 
a family member who has a loose stone 
you can get them glued. The smaller 
ones we try to do ourselves, but the large 
ones are impossible for us to do. 

Please mention to the sponsors of 
our newsletter that we so appreciate their 
support.  Without them, the newsletter 
would not be possible.  We have 
families, who have lots they would like 
to sell, if you are interested please let me 
know.   
  
 
 



 

Quarry Hill Monuments 
“Monuments of Character” 

7725 North Jackson HWY 
Magnolia, KY 42757 (Linwood) 

270‐528‐5654 

‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐ 
101 Abe’s Way 

Hodgenville, KY 42748 
270‐358‐0037 

Brian & Brent Shelton, Managers 
www.quarryhillmonuments.com 

Brooks Funeral Home 
50 Main Street 

Munfordville, KY 42765 
270‐524‐4400 

 
Douglas & Denise Brooks 

Funeral Directors 
 

“Our family cares for your family” 
 

www.brooksfuneralhomeky.com 
 

Dennison’s 
Roadside Market 

5824 South Jackson HWY  
Horse Cave, KY 42749 
Phone:  270‐786‐1663 

 

“Memorial Day Flowers, 
Large variety of seasonal saddles, 

gift baskets, & fruit baskets 
available!” 

 
Owners:  Paul, Kathy, & Matt Dennison 

 

Winn Funeral Home 
210 Maple Avenue 

Horse Cave, KY 42749 
 

270‐786‐2121 
 

Since 1908 
 

www.winnfuneralhome.com 
 

Sego Funeral Home 
“Serving families since the 1940’s” 

 

P.O. Box 637 
114 W. South Street 

Munfordville, KY 42765 
270‐524‐2421 

 

www.segofuneralhome.com 
 

“Your local home‐town family” 
Jerry W. & Sandra Gardner, Owners 
 

 
Dixon‐Rogers 
Funeral Home 

 
POB 91, HWY 31‐E 
Magnolia, KY 42757 
Phone:  270‐324‐3291 

 
Todd Skaggs & Brad Turner 

 
www.dixon‐rogers.com 

 

 

Hart County Monument 
 

1043 Main Street 
P.O. Box 637 

Munfordville, KY 42765 
 

270‐524‐2421 
270‐524‐2424 

 
“Your satisfaction is our guarantee” 

Hedgepeth Supply Company 
1406 Hedgepeth Road 
Canmer, KY 42722 

 

270‐528‐2133 
270‐528‐2135 Fax 

 

Farm Supplies – Hardware Store
 

“See us for all your farm needs!”
Owners:  Larry & Jean Hedgepeth 

Robert & Vicki Thompson 
 

Houk Insurance Agency, Inc. 
313 S. Dixie Street 

P.O. Box 250 
Horse Cave, KY 42749 

 

Phone: 
270‐786‐2724 
270‐786‐2234 
270‐773‐3558 

Fax:  270‐786‐2233 
 

www.houkinsurance.com 

 
 

Priddy’s ProCut 
2290 North Jackson HWY 

Canmer, KY 42722 
 

270‐528‐5315 
 

“Making the world PRIDDY, 
one lawn at a time!” 

 
Owner:  Junior Priddy 

 

Note from Pearl Webb 
Cemetery Board: 

 

We greatly appreciate our sponsors 
on this page.  Without them, the 
newsletter would not be possible.  

 

 Please do business with these 
people whenever possible.  Tell 

them you appreciate their support 
to Pearl Webb Cemetery! 

 
 

 

GOD BLESS 
 

 
 

AMERICA 

 


